To Whom It May Concern:

| am writing to inform you that the Board of Trustees for Ohio Valley University met last night.
Unfortunately, it is with regret and sorrow that we decided we will not be offering classes in the
Spring Semester 2022. We find ourselves in an extremely difficult financial situation and know
that we have work to do to complete the current semester.

We do not make this decision lightly and realize the work ahead to meet the needs of our
students is priority. We will continue to work on teach-out plans and communicate the path to all
constituents. We will be making the formal announcement this afternoon to our faculty, staff,
and students.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions you may have.

Thank so much!

Sincerely,

MichaelW. Ross

Michael W. Ross, MS
President
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